DAN S. BLALOCK President BRADENTON KIWANIS CLUB

SAM CORNWALL Secretary - Treasurer



BRADENTON, FLORIDA

Nov. 12, 1936

Mr. L. D. Watson 89 Division St. Coldwater, Mich.

Dear Sir:--How we raised \$10,000.00 and secured the free use of forty acres of desirable property from the City and built a community needed Trailer Park will be related in an early issue of the Kiwanis Magazine. We add that Kiwanian Geo. Merrill of East Aurora, N. Y. Club loaned us an additional \$2,500.00 to enlarge and beautify this park. Such cooperation is a tribute to Kiwanis and to our club, earned by outstanding Underpriviledged Child Work. Besides conducting clinics and doing personal work this club has maintained a summer health camp to which fifty children are taken after every dental, medical and surgical correction has been made.

Trailer Park was undertaken to provide for the community a modern, convenient, comfortable camp for the increasing thousands of trailer tourists always on the move. Also we hoped to establish a dependable income for extending our U. P. C. work. After the above money has been repaid (already many holders of certificates are endorsing them to the U. P. C. fund) we will receive 75% of profits, the lease is for 15 years.

We ask you and your club to give us a local boost by reading this letter at meeting and by giving us on the enclosed card names of trailer owners in your section. It goes without saying that this courtesy will be appreciated and we thank you now. Let the boys of your club know that we would appreciate their visiting us when in Florida whether they come by trailer, train, air, water or thumb.

Yours truly.

R. M. Beall, Chairman Executive Committee